
Business Meeting 
November 26, 2024 

Renaissance Hotel & Spa 
Montgomery, Alabama 

CALL TO ORDER 
The Business meeting of the Alabama Community College Association was held on November 26, 2024 at 
the Renaissance Hotel & Space in Montgomery, Alabama. Annette Funderburk, President, called the 
meeting to order at 10:20 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
The Minutes of the November 2023 meeting were approved. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Ms. Amelia Fox provided a financial report for the Association. The report was filed for audit. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
There was no unfinished business. 

NEW BUSINESS 
Results of Second Vice President Election 
Dr. Chris Franklin, Parliamentarian, reported election results for the office of Second Vice President. Dr. 
Brock Kelley was announced as the winner. 

Announcement of Newly Elected Commission Chairs 
Dr. Franklin also announced the newly elected Commission Chairs and Vice Chairs for 2024-2025: 

Commission on Administration Chair – Dr. Tammie Briggs, Wallace Community College-Selma 
Commission on Administration Vice-Chair – Dr. Khalilah V. Burton, Bishop State Community College 

Commission on Students Chair – Dr. Theresa Mays, Trenholm State 
Commission on Students Vice-Chair – Dr. Carl Cunningham, Jr., Bishop State Community College 

Commission on Faculty Chair – Dr. David McKinney, Jefferson State Community College
Commission on Faculty Vice-Chair – Hollee Thomas, Wallace Community College - Selma 

Commission on Support Chair – Dr. Steven O. Onukwuli, Bishop State Community College
Commission on Support Vice-Chair – Su-Sun Ivey, Bishop State Community College



Commission on Workforce Development – Alan Smith, Gadsden State Community College 
Commission on Workforce Vice-Chair – Dr. Stool, Southern Union State Community College 

 
Introduction of Incoming President 
President Funderburk introduced Dr. Donitha Griffin as the incoming ACCA President. 
 
Recognition of Immediate Past President 
Dr. Ashli Wilkins, ACCA Past President, presented an ACCA President’s pin to Annette Funderburk and 
thanked her for him hard work and dedication. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
President Funderburk adjourned the meeting at 10:43 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Samantha Rose, ACCA President’s Secretary 


